Albany High School Pool Project Update

December 18, 2009

What is the current status of the Albany High School Pool Project?

Plans were submitted to the Division of the State Architect (DSA) on December 3, 2009.  It is estimated that DSA will take approximately 5 months to review and approve the plans.  Once the plans have been approved by DSA, the District will begin the construction bidding process.

The general project scope has not changed.  The project will include one indoor pool, one outdoor pool, locker rooms, administrative space, and mechanical equipment space.  The project also includes the construction of three classrooms:  two standard size classrooms and one double size classroom.

What is the Project Schedule?

DSA approval is anticipated by May 2010.  Bidding will occur in June, and construction is planned to start in June/July.  It is anticipated the project will be complete in May 2010.

What is the status of the Pool Committee?

The Pool Committee will have its next meeting in February.  The purpose of the meeting will be to assist in the identification of bid alternates.  Bid alternates are specific discrete components of the project that can be added, deleted, or modified based on the actual bid results.

A sub-committee of the Pool Committee will meet in January with the project design team to finalize the selection of finishes and colors.

How will a Contractor be selected to construct the project?

The project will be publically bid in accordance with the Public Contract Code.  The District will be prequalifying contractors, as authorized by Public Contract Code Section 20111.5, to ensure that only contractors that have a proven ability to successfully complete the project may submit bids.  It is expected that at least 12 contractors will meet the prequalification criteria.

What is the Project Budget?

The project budget is $10,700,000: $10 million provided by Measure E and $700,000 from the District’s building fund.  The $700,000 will remain in reserve to be used only if additional contingency funds are necessary.  

The District is eligible for approximately $2 million in State modernization funding for the Pool Project.  Modernization funds received by the District will be used to supplant the District’s costs for the pool project.  The project team is also pursuing energy efficiency rebates in the amount of $20,000. 

